
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – October 24, 2011 
 

Present:    Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors, John Strasser    

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     Nancy Martland, Peter & Janet Anderson 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Selectmen will not meet on November 7, 2011. 

 

The PSNH pole in the small parking area is not owned by PSNH and was placed when 

the building was renovated.  The outdoor light charge is for the pole facing the large 

parking lot and will not be removed. 

 

Mrs. Howard called to request the holes on Blake Road be filled and repaired.  Jennifer 

will make sure the Road Agent is aware. 

 

The Selectmen signed a building permit for a shed and new garage on Map 204, Lot 6.6. 

Property owner Ben Van Amerongen. 

 

The Selectmen discussed the Veterans Committee and re-activating same. 

 

On July 18, 2011 members of the STOP organization met with the board of Selectmen 

and it was decided to appoint an advisory committee to represent the Town in fact finding 

and other matters pertaining to the Northern Pass Project and how it affects Sugar Hill..  

The list of names was presented to the board and the committee will be formally called 

the Sugar Hill Northern Pass Advisory Committee.  Other community and board 

members are welcome to join the group.  The group will explore possible Warrant 

Articles and will encourage correspondence and cooperation from other Towns.  The 

committee will invite Gail Darrell from the Community Environmental Legal Defence 

Fund to come in a make a presentation for the Selectmen on Monday, November 14
th

 at 

6:00 PM. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of October 17, 2011 seconded 

by MS. CONNORS, the motion was approved unanimously. 

 

The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, October 31, 2011 at the Carolina 

Crapo Building at 5:30 PM.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 
 

 



 

 


